
NOTICE TO ALL DEALER TITLE APPLICATION (DTA) DEALERS 
 

This is a reminder that title transactions involving specialty license plates  
are not to be processed using DTA.   
 
The reason is that while such transactions may appear to be successfully completed 
using DTA, the expiration dates for the specialty plate and the vehicle registration must 
also match. This, along with the need to collect additional fees to match the expiration 
dates, cannot be accomplished through DTA at this time. 
 
Any transaction for which a specialty plate is being assigned to the vehicle must be 
processed at the county tax assessor-collector’s office, utilizing the Form VTR-31-RTS, 
Tax Collector’s Receipt for Texas Title Application/Registration/Motor Vehicle Tax, 
rather than DTA. 
 
We appreciate your assistance. 
 


